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Mr M Inkster
Development Plan Manager

Regeneration, Planning and Community Services

Tendring District Council

Weeley

Clacton-on-Sea

Essex CO16 9AJ


                              31st January 2008
Dear Mr Inkster, 

Tendring Submission Statement of Community Involvement 

Thank you for giving the Home Builders Federation an opportunity to comment on the Council’s Submission Draft Statement of Community Involvement.

General:

The Council will have seen the draft document from the Planning Inspectorate entitled ‘A framework for assessing soundness and focussing representations on Statements of Community Involvement’. It will no doubt now need to satisfy itself that it is in full compliance with the content of this document, and also ‘Creating Local Development Frameworks – A Companion Guide to PPS12’. The Statement of Community Involvement also needs to be in accordance with ‘Community Involvement in Planning: The Government’s Objectives’ (ODPM, 2004), and the Town and Country Planning (Local Development) (England) Regulations 2004.
Specific matters:

In relation to the specific content of the Submission Draft Statement of Community Involvement document itself, the HBF would also like to make the following brief points:

Omissions 
No reference is given to community involvement with regard to either Strategic Housing Market Assessments or Strategic Housing Land Availability Assessments. Given that these are a requirement of PPS3, the HBF believes that they need to be referred to in the Statement of Community Involvement.

It should be made clear that key stakeholders such as the HBF and developers will be fully involved throughout the production of these Assessments, and that appropriate consultation with other key stakeholders will occur.

At present the document fails tests of soundness (5) and (7).
Consultation 

I await the opportunity to be further involved in all aspects of the LDF generally as it evolves. 

The Federation would appreciate being informed of when any relevant DPD is being submitted to the Secretary of State, and when any DPD or SPD is being adopted.

I look forward to the acknowledgment of these comments in due course. 

Yours sincerely

Paul Cronk

HBF Regional Planner 

(Eastern Region)

Home Builders Federation

White Gables, 34 Church Road, Brightlingsea, Colchester CO7 0JF
T: 01206 303825 F: 01206 303825 E: paul.cronk@hbf.co.uk   www.hbf.co.uk


